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	Dear Sir/Madam

RE: REQUESTS FOR RE-ISSUE OF ALPHA CODES

The JSE Listings Division is receiving numerous requests to re-issue specific ALPHA codes.  In many instances the "Ticker" or ALPHA code is specific to the Company in question and they are internationally known by that ticker code, SAB was a good example.  

The JSE ALPHA code is one of the unique identifiers used by the South African Market.  Re-issuing of ALPHA codes has caused problems with historical data in the past, due to this fact.  The difficulty comes into differentiating between different versions of the same ALPHA code.  Today however, we have many more unique identifiers in the form of ISIN numbers, SEDOL numbers, LSE TIDM and the JSE's unique number, short name or report name.

In today's computerized world it should be possible to differentiate between different versions of ALPHA code.  The JSE is continually striving to provide a world-class service to all our customers, including listed companies.  Wherever possible, we would like to oblige to certain of these requests.  There are some very good potential listings where the company is requesting the re-use of terminated ALPHA codes.  We would like to allow them to do this.  These will receive unique ISINs and Short names as well as version numbers and JSE unique numbers. We obviously will not duplicate existing or current ALPHA codes.

Please give this some serious thought and if there are any major problems in this regard please let us know by contacting Jannie Immelman on 2711 520-7702 or Annalie de Bruyn on 2711 520-7063 or email Sharon Nair at sharonn@jse.co.za.  Alternatively, you could contact me after the 03rd January 2005 on 2711 520-7607 or e-mail on michaelt@jse.co.za. 
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Mike Thomson

Manager Corporate Actions

          Ref: MT/sn
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